
For Car Riders (Before School):
● For the convenience of families, we will open our main entrance (door W1) at 7:30. If dropping off between 7:30

and 8:00 students will report to the media center where they can be supervised until 8:00.
● The earlier you drop off, the less likely there is to be traffic.
● Please give yourself extra time on days with bad walking weather.
● There are no late start Wednesdays this year. School starts at 8:30 Monday through Friday.



For Car Riders (After School):
● Pro Tip: Avoid car traffic by arriving at Parkview at 3:55. (Most students enjoy the social time after school.)
● Pick-up traffic in the west lot consists of two lanes. Using both lanes minimizes the back-up onto First Street.
● You can watch a POV video of the north lot traffic flow using this link: https://tinyurl.com/PVNorthLot
● Following the departure of all buses from the north lot (typically around 4 PM), students still waiting for their ride will

be brought to the main entrance.
● To aid in efficient traffic flow, family members waiting for their students can park in the following locations:

○ open spaces south of the softball field or sand volleyball courts
○ open spaces in the north parking lot
○ across School Street in the Hy-Vee parking lot (If using this option, please make sure students use the

crosswalk at School Street and First Street.)
○ NOT on School Street (This creates a hazard for through traffic.)
○ NOT along the grassy area that runs parallel to School Street (This stops the flow of traffic in the north lot.)

● Please discuss with your child the location where you intend to meet them after school.

For Bus Riders:
● First Student will publish drop-off/pick-up locations and times in the days before school starts. They will send out

communication for families to check the Transportation page in their Infinite Campus Parent Portal
(https://ankenyia.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/ankeny.jsp) once it is available to view.

● Students riding the bus will exit the building on the north side and adults will help them locate their assigned bus.
● For safety reasons, bus riders must only ride their assigned bus. (They may not ride home on a friend’s bus.)
● Students who ride the bus will likely arrive home 5-10 minutes later than the quoted time in the first week of school.

For Walkers/Bike Riders:
● Students walking or riding their bikes across First Street can do so at the School Street or Ash/Cherry Street

intersection. There are no crossing guards at either intersection.
● There are bike racks located by the main entrance (door W1) and by the Performance Center (northwest corner of

building). While there are outdoor surveillance cameras in both areas, we strongly recommend students lock up
their bikes.

● Students riding scooters to school can walk them into the office for storage during the day.
● Students should walk their bike/scooter while on school grounds to prevent inadvertent collisions.

https://tinyurl.com/PVnorthlot
https://ankenyia.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/ankeny.jsp

